**Boston University** School of Law Clinical & Experiential Programs

765 Commonwealth Avenue Boston, Massachusetts 02215 T 617-353-3131 F 617-353-6944



April 14, 2025

Professor Kevin Smith Chair, Faculty Council Boston University

RE: Letter of Interest—for Chair of Faculty Council Teaching Resources Committee

## Dear Professor Smith:

I write as a current member of the Faculty Council, representing the School of Law to express my interest in serving as the Chair of the Teaching Resources Committee. At the law school I teach courses focused on experiential education and support our experiential adjunct faculty in their teaching.

My professional interests and areas of expertise align well, with the work of the Teaching Resources Committee of the Council. As a relatively new professor at the Law School, I look forward to contributing to the Council's work through the Committee.

I look forward to working with you in your capacity as Chair of the Council and to fulfill any requests, prepare oral and/or written reports, and to provide updates to the Council as needed.

Please let me know if you have any questions or require additional information.

Very truly yours,

Kate Devlin Joyce Clinical Associate Professor of Law Director of Externships